
“But wait, there’s more!” he said.  And, there definitely was. For the first time ever, our club had what 
some might say was the craziest new member induction.  Armed with kazoos, our members lined up in 
two lines facing each other with an alley in between.  As Cynthia played her accordion, our members 
began humming their instruments. The result was a honking, grrring, mooing mass of humanity.  And if 
that was not enough, (because Wait! There was still more!) the lines began to “stroll” down the middle 
with KarenA at the lead.  Oh, what a sight it was.  These are the moments our club will 
remember.  Thank you to Tom Craig for being our newest inductee and a good sport with all this 
confusion.  Thank you to Sally for the fun idea and to Greg for putting this together.  In Rotary, we have 
fun when we can, and work when we should. Keep your kazoos kids, we will probably be using them 
again. 
 
Club Report: Byron indicated that there was nothing of great importance for the board to report.  The 
club is on track for the citation and the finances are in good shape. 
 
Other News: 
 
Attention: Bonnie shared that she was still accepting $300 donations from individuals in the club who 
wanted to be put on the Wall of Fame Banner for the Brewfest.  She also asked everyone to help her 
find business sponsors.  As she was the only remaining member of the sponsorship committee, now is 
the time to come forward with suggestions or locate sponsors for the Brewfest. Please help her out. 
 
Dates: 
*March 1-2 Strawberry Festival, Floral Park, volunteers needed 
*March 5 Blessing Delivery, 1st Presbyterian Church, 7:20 am 
*March 5 Feed Citrus, Citrus County Fairgrounds, 7:00 am 
*March 7-8 Outdoor Expo, Liberty Park, beer pouring 
*March 8 Relief Share, 1st Presbyterian Church, 9-2 pm 
*March 15 St Patrick’s Day Float Decorating and Parade, 1pm at Lora Wilson’s House 
*March 19 Feed Citrus, Citrus County Fairgrounds, 7:00 am 
*March 22 BREWFEST, The Depot 
*March 29 Six Club Social, Washington Carver Community Center, 5-8pm 
 
There must be something in this list for members to get involved with. Please feel free to jump in. 
 
50/50- $32 to Anonymous, who donates it back to the club. So, it’s $64 
Happy/Sad - $148 
 
Hold your Kazoos up high! 


